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March 24, 2022 
 
 
Randy Deans 
NC Machinery Company 
17025 W Valley Hwy. 
Tukwila, WA  98188-5519 
JDeans@NCMachinery.com 
 
 
Dear Randy Deans: 
 
Re: State Waste Discharge Permit No. ST0006141 noncompliance notification 
 
Our office has attempted to review your November 2021, December 2021, and January 2022 
Discharge Monitoring Report (DMR). The following was not in compliance: 
 
 The DMRs are in “NOT STARTED” status, please finalize and submit. 
 
Your permit requires you to report monitoring results. The checked item below indicates if 
further notification is required regarding the above violation.  

 No further action is required. 

 Please submit the DMR as soon as possible.  
 
Compliance Assurance is the goal of the Clean Water Act's self-monitoring program. The DMR is 
the principle tool used to enforce the self-monitoring program.  Be aware of the importance the 
Department of Ecology (Department) places on complete and accurate DMRs and the legal 
implications they have for your facility. Noncompliance with the limits, monitoring 
requirements, terms and/or conditions established in your permit may result in formal 
enforcement action by the Department. 
 
Compliance Assurance is the goal of the Clean Water Act's self-monitoring program. The DMR is 
the principle tool used to enforce the self-monitoring program.  Be aware of the importance the 
Department of Ecology (Department) places on complete and accurate DMRs and the legal 
implications they have for your facility. Noncompliance with the limits, monitoring 
requirements, terms and/or conditions established in your permit may result in formal 
enforcement action by the Department. 
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If you have any questions about your permit or need technical assistance with your facility or 
for completing your monitoring reports, please contact Aziz Mahar, at 360-763-2787 or by e-
mail at AMAH461@ECY.WA.GOV. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Marc Pacifico 
Senior Compliance Specialist 
Department of Ecology 
Southwest Regional Office 
Water Quality Program 
 
 
 
 
cc: Aziz Mahar, Ecology 
 Devlan Pool, City of Chehalis, Wastewater Superintendent dpool@ci.chehalis.wa.us 
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